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April 18, 2022 

Lisa Fleming, Borough Manager 
Bell Acres Borough 
1153 Camp Meeting Rd 
Sewickley, PA 15143 

RE: Upcoming Allegheny County Road Work 

Camp Meeting Road (County Road No. 1061-00) 

Ms. Fleming: 

The Allegheny County Department of Public Works is completing its plans for road work during 

this year’s construction season. We expect to do the following work at some point this year: 

• Milling and paving, base repairs, drainage improvements, shoulder work, and guide rail

replacement on Camp Meeting Road between Beaver Street and Camp Meeting Road

Extension. No detours will be needed during this work. Drivers can expect to experience

short stoppages in work zones, and flaggers will be used to control traffic.

• Slope stabilization work on Camp Meeting Road. The work will require a full road

closure between Charleston Square and North Lane. Residents living within the closure

area will have access to their homes at all times. Traffic will be detoured using Beaver

Street, Little Sewickley Road, and Fern Hollow Road.

Please note that we also plan to do some stream rehabilitation work near the 1800 block of Camp 

Meeting Road – at the sharp curve near Fern Hollow Road. That \will not require traffic restrictions 

other than some possible flagging to get equipment in and out of the worksite. 

All of the work likely will be performed between 6 a.m. and 6 p.m. on weekdays. When we get 

close to starting work, you will be notified via press release. 

In anticipation of the upcoming work, please do the following: 

• Forward notification of our upcoming work to your emergency services, schools, garbage

service, and mail service as well as to any residents or businesses that might be impacted.

• Review all municipal-owned facilities (sidewalks, curbs, inlets, utilities, etc.) on or near the

previously mentioned road to make any necessary adjustments, repairs, and debris removal

prior to the start of our work.
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• Advise us of any known construction projects or permits granted that might affect our work

or nearby traffic.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you or a local resident or business have any 

questions or concerns in advance of or during our work, please contact Brent Wasko at 

brent.wasko@alleghenycounty.us or 412-350-2451. 

Sincerely, 

Stephen G. Shanley, P.E. 
Director 

MMS/BW 

cc: George Thompson, Deputy Director of Maintenance Operations 

Jason Molinero, P.E., Deputy Director of Engineering 

Lou Coyner, Assistant Deputy Director of Maintenance Operations 

Meghan Sexton, P.E., Assistant Deputy Director of Roadway and Geotechnical 

Jean Statler, P.E., Roads Manager 

Brent Wasko, Public Information Officer 

Honorable Senator Devlin Robinson 

Honorable Representative Valerie Gaydos 

Honorable County Council Member Suzanne Filiaggi 

22-0215
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